

Holybourne Village Association

Founded 1974

14th June 2022

MINUTES

Committee Members	Kellie-Jayne Cox(Chair); Vickie Kemp (Treasurer); Becky Cumming (Secretary); Jerry Janes (Magazine); Julia Wood; Peter Packham (Planning); Nick Wood; Rob Law; Pat Lerew; John Rapley; Andy Muir; Ali Harris; Kate Carmichael
Ex Officio	Andrew Joy (HCC), Graham Hill (EHDC and ATC), Paul Crossley (ATC)

No	Item	Owner
1 1.1	Opening of Meeting and Apologies for Absence Kate Carmichael, Vickie Kemp, Jerry Janes, Nick Wood, Ruth and Gordon Randall all send apologies	K-JC
2 2.1 2.2 2.3	Minutes of Last Meeting Agree Minutes of May meeting Minutes agreed – Julia Wood asked whether the donation to the blind had been made for the Jubilee bunting. Kellie-Jane to follow up with Vickie. Signing of Minutes Matters Arising	K-JC
3	Members Open Forum This forum is for any Holybourne resident who is not on the HVA committee to raise any issues related to the village (NB These may be time limited by the Chairman)	
4 4.1 4.2	Live Issues and Projects 4.1 Howard's Lane Junction Graham informed that there is no update and waiting on Trudy Humphrey to respond. 4.2 Sports Field Trust No update – just waiting for proposals to come back.	
5 5.1 5.2 5.3	Planning and Development Issues in and around Holybourne / Alton 5.1 New Planning Applications Graham updated that Bonhams Farm has a new application. Hoping to convert a barn into flats. 25892/017 on planning for Wednesday 15 th June. No major plans, all minor housing updates. Cedar's Vets application for four dwellings, still seems to be refused unless plans are modified from four to two dwellings. Seems as though agent wishes to keep to four and then appeal a refused application. Fencing in car park at Barley Fields. Graham presented options and consensus was that boulders were preferred rather than a fence. 173 residents and 83% of residents asked for the fence to be replicated from the opposite side of the road. Needs a fence to prohibit people from parking on the grass and boulders are not preferred. Graham assured it will be on the agenda for the next Town Council meeting. 5.2 Veolia - Recycling facility Andrew updated that there is a merging plan on what was the Veolia site. New landscaping but also industrial units to be built. 5.3 New Local Plan Graham informed that the Local Plan is going to be delayed by up to a year, announced by HTC Leader and due to several reasons: Green agenda, discussions around housing numbers and the amount of housing that needs to be delivered and affordability, and still ongoing discussions around sharing	PP PL PL

Holybourne Village Association

<p>5.4</p> <p>5.5</p>	<p>of numbers between south downs national park and outside of the national park.</p> <p>Alton and District Residents' Association Pat informed that there is no update.</p> <p>Montecchio Way Pavement Kellie and Pat reviewed plans for the pavement and decided to have a meeting with Hampshire Highways. Andrew will inform Kellie and Pat of the person to contact.</p>	
<p>6</p> <p>6.1</p> <p>6.2</p>	<p>Holybourne Events</p> <p>Queen's Jubilee Huge congratulations and well done to Jerry on a fantastic Jubilee weekend. Sunday in particular was fantastic.</p> <p>Fireworks Rob said he appreciates the increased budget as prices have increased. Rob will need to re-plan display as only 10% of fireworks still available so Rob will be placing order in the next couple of weeks. Have already had volunteers for the Bonfire but volunteers for the display and operations would be appreciated. Will be on Saturday 5th November. Could we do a Guy Faukes competition around the village – Jerry to advertise in the next issue of the magazine.</p>	<p>RL</p>
<p>7</p> <p>7.1</p> <p>7.2</p> <p>7.3</p>	<p>Village Communications</p> <p>Magazine Closing date for contributions is the 24th June. Need help for contributions for articles from the village.</p> <p>Website</p> <p>Andrew is updating, asked if there was a way to see how many people visit the page. Will check with Kate.</p> <p>Facebook No updates</p>	<p>JJ</p> <p>AM</p> <p>VK</p>
<p>8</p> <p>8.1</p> <p>8.2</p> <p>8.3</p> <p>8.4</p>	<p>Committee Reports</p> <p>Treasurers Report Vickie informed by email that the balance of HVA account £5,495.55. This does not include the £2,325.00 raised by the Action of Promises. That is also in the account but is going to be paid tomorrow. Vickie has sent all the magazine advertising invoices except one, and these total £3,943.00. So far we have received £980.00 in payments but I only sent them last week so Vickie won't chase until a couple of weeks time. Julia Wood stated that money should be given to Veolia for the campaign as the village has benefited from this. Julia believed that Town Council is wrong not to give funding for this. Julia stated that a gesture payment should be given, especially as other councils have paid towards this. Andrew Joy stated that this contribution should be more of a voluntary donation from the village rather than using HVA money for this. Rob mentioned whether a magazine article to publicize for this funding – Kellie-Jayne to write article. Julia emailed Charlie for updates – will send these to Kellie-Jayne.</p> <p>Friends of the Pond No update on the rats. Fence needs doing and plan being made to raise verge to stop cars using as a layby. Adding gravel and top soil for ducks. Graham said Town Council should pay for this so send plan to Graham and he will raise request for funds at next meeting.</p> <p>Flood Action Group/Emergency Planning Nothing to report. Andrew asked Rob to write a log of the actions Rob does to prevent flooding so that he can put that to Highways as this should be covered by them.</p> <p>Church</p>	<p>VK</p> <p>JR</p> <p>RL</p> <p>GR</p>

Holybourne Village Association

	<p>Updated by email that the Alton Bereavement Cafe starts next week. This is run by local volunteers who have all experienced bereavement at some point in their lives. The first Cafe is the 13th June. 2 pm to 4 pm every 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month at the Alton Methodist Church Hall. 7:30 pm to 9:30 pm every 2nd and 4th Monday of the month at the Alton Maltings Centre.</p>	
9	<p>Any Other Business</p> <p>Graham updated on the verge along the park/cricket club. Michael Hall and residents have cut ivy from trees and by doing so have exposed a barbed wire fence. HTC have been contacted to collect rubbish, however the only thing they have done this year is collect barbed wire. Concrete posts and piles of cuttings have been left. Graham will need to use his council grant to get a price from a private contractor to get an estimate to collect waste, then HVA will need to request Town Council to cover this cost. HVA will need to pay initially for work to be done to then be reimbursed by Town Council. Graham meeting contractor on 16th June and will send quote across to Kellie-Jayne.</p> <p>Trees and brambles overhanging pavement by the theatre – have caused injury. Graham to follow up with Town Council.</p> <p>Complains residents would like to plant a tree on the green, please can Graham look into processes around permission for this.</p> <p>Julia Wood officially resigned and applications for Vice-President role requested.</p> <p>New secretary needed from October meetings.</p>	
10	<p>Close – DONM – 12th July 2022</p>	